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November 20, 2008

Re: Comments on the Proposed AB 32 Scoping Plan to CARB

Submitted online at http://www.arb.ca.gov/cc/scopingplan/spcomment.htm
We appreciate the opportunity to provide comments on the California Air Resources Board (ARB) Proposed Scoping Plan to implement the Global Warming Solutions Act of 2006. The Proposed Plan provides a positive first step in developing a comprehensive statewide approach to reduce greenhouse gases (GHG).

The Proposed Scoping Plan’s recommendations establish a strong foundation for reducing GHG emissions and achieving significant climate benefits for California. Ebbetts Pass Forest Watch is concerned that there are issues within this plan that are not adequately addressed:
· Verifiable data supporting the assumption of 5 MMTCO2E forest sequestration 
· Lack of statutory control over all forest conversions
· Specificity on what type of forest practices will enhance carbon sequestration
Verifiable Data
We support ARB’s goal of sequestering a minimum of 5 MMTCO2E from California’s forest lands. It is important that the science establishing that base line be verified and made public. This baseline is used as the starting point for other assumptions made in the scoping plan specifically that up to 13 MMTCO2 could be available in additional annual benefits by 2050 due to reforestation and improved forest management. While these goals are laudable, without the quantifiable specifics for the baseline, they are merely numbers pulled out of thin air.
Lack of Statutory Control over all Forest Conversions

Reducing the acreage of forest conversion is an important component of the Scoping Plan. We strongly support more robust statutory authority for CalFIRE so that loopholes that currently exist are removed and the ability of circumventing the intention of the rules is removed. We believe that an increase in viable forest land is an important component of the Scoping Plan and that the rules governing this issue should be strengthened to ensure that in the future there is a net increase in forest lands in California.
Specificity on types of Forest Practices
Forests play a critical role in providing sustainable climate benefits into the future if managed effectively. We believe that the level of current forest sector carbon stocks in California is well below their potential. For this potential to be fully realized it is critical that current forest practices be looked at more closely so that they support fully the goal of  5 MMTCO2E reduction from the forest sector. Current forest practices that are only focused on short term economic benefits will not create the enhanced C sequestration numbers in the current scoping plan. We believe that a more holistic approach to forest management that looks at watersheds instead of merely the forest will create emission benefits now and in the future. 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed Scoping Plan. We look forward to being a partner in this important initiative. 
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